
Issued on Tuesday 20 March 2018                            Continued Over/:

Alison Broom, Chief Executive

AMENDED AGENDA OF THE COMMUNITIES, 
HOUSING AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

MEETING
Date: Tuesday 20 March 2018
Time: 6.45 pm
Venue: Town Hall, High Street, Maidstone
           
Membership:

Councillors Barned (Chairman), M Burton, Field, Garten, Joy, D Mortimer 
(Vice-Chairman), Mrs Ring, Mrs Robertson and Webster

The Chairman will assume that all Members will read the reports before attending the 
meeting. Officers are asked to assume the same when introducing reports.

AGENDA Page No.

1. Apologies for Absence 

2. Notification of Substitute Members 

3. Urgent Items 

4. Notification of Visiting Members 

5. Disclosures by Members and Officers 

6. Disclosures of Lobbying 

7. To consider whether any items should be taken in private 
because of the possible disclosure of exempt information. 

8. Minutes of the Meeting Held on 16 January 2018 

9. Presentation of Petitions (if any) 

10. Questions and answer session for members of the public (if 
any) 

11. Committee Work Programme 

12. Key Performance Indicators Update Quarter 3 2017/18 

13. Third Quarter Budget Monitoring 2017/18 

14. Charging Food Businesses for Food Hygiene Rating Scheme 
Rescore Inspections 



15. Community Toilet Scheme Update 

16. Temporary Accommodation Strategy Review - 
Amendment 

1 - 4

PUBLIC SPEAKING AND ALTERNATIVE FORMATS

If you require this information in an alternative format please contact us, call 01622 
602899 or email committee@maidstone.gov.uk.

In order to speak at this meeting, please contact Democratic Services using the contact 
details above, by 5 p.m. one clear working day before the meeting. If asking a question, 
you will need to provide the full text in writing. If making a statement, you will need to tell 
us which agenda item you wish to speak on. Please note that slots will be allocated on a 
first come, first served basis.

To find out more about the work of the Committee, please visit www.maidstone.gov.uk.

mailto:committeeservices@maidstone.gov.uk
http://www.maidstone.gov.uk/


Communities, Housing and 
Environment Committee 

20 March 2018

Is the final decision on the recommendations in this report to be made at 
this meeting?

Yes

Temporary Accommodation Strategy Review

Final Decision-Maker Communities, Housing and Environment 
Committee

Lead Head of Service John Littlemore, Head of Housing and 
Community Services

Lead Officer and Report 
Author

John Littlemore, Head of Housing and 
Community Services

Wards affected All

Reason for urgency

The Council is in a position to close negotiations on the acquisition of temporary 
accommodation and any delay in agreeing the recommendation may result in the 
loss of opportunity to purchase the additional units.

This report makes the following recommendations to this Committee:

1. That the Communities, Housing & Environment Committee gives delegated 
authority to the Director of Finance and Business Improvement to determine the 
number, size and type of temporary accommodation to be acquired in 
accordance with the decision made the Communities, Housing & Environment 
Committee on 12 December 2017, within the previously agreed budget of 
£4.5m.

This report relates to the following corporate priorities:

 Keeping Maidstone Borough an attractive place for all
 Securing a successful economy for Maidstone Borough

Timetable

Meeting Date

Corporate Leadership Team 21 November 2017

Communities, Housing & Environment 
Committee

12 December 2017
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Temporary Accommodation Strategy Review

1. PURPOSE OF REPORT AND EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

1.1 The Communities, Housing & Environment Committee agreed at its meeting 
on 12 December 2017 to purchase an additional 15 units of temporary 
accommodation at a maximum cost of £4.5m in order to meet an increase 
in demand from homeless households and to continue the positive impact of 
the Temporary Accommodation Strategy.

1.2 At the time of the report being drafted it set out the number and type of 
additional units to be purchased. The recommendation included a specific 
number of one and two bedroom property. However, the needs of the 
Council have altered in terms of the size and type of accommodation. This 
report seeks to amend the original recommendation to allow flexibility in the 
type and size of accommodation to be purchased whilst remaining within 
the original budget approved by the Committee.

1.3 The recommendation will permit the Director of Finance and Improvement 
to agree with officer from the Housing Service the type and size of 
accommodation that will provide the best use for the Council in 
implementing the Temporary Accommodation Strategy. It is proposed to 
broaden the size of accommodation originally envisaged from one and two 
bedroom properties, so that there is no restriction in the number of 
bedrooms per property acquired, as long as the overall budget is adhered 
to.

2. AVAILABLE OPTIONS

2.1 The Committee could choose not to follow the recommendation but to do so 
would not enable the Council to fully realise the benefit that could be 
obtained by purchasing a broader range of temporary accommodation.

2.2 Approve the recommendation to give delegated authority to the Director of 
Finance and Business Improvement to determine the number, size and type 
of temporary accommodation to be acquired in accordance with the decision 
made the Communities, Housing & Environment Committee and to remain 
within the budget approved in the report dated 12 December 2017.

3. PREFERRED OPTION AND REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

3.1 The preferred option is within paragraph 2.2, as this will allow the Council to 
make best use of the funds previously agreed to purchase additional 
temporary accommodation.
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4. CROSS-CUTTING ISSUES AND IMPLICATIONS

Issue Implications Sign-off

Impact on Corporate 
Priorities

Preventing homelessness is a 
key priority of the Housing 
Strategy.  ‘A home for 
everyone’ is a priority within 
the strategic plan

John Littlemore 
(Head of 
Housing and 
Community 
Services)

Risk Management The budgetary pressures the 
Council faces must be 
balanced with the statutory 
homelessness duties that the 
Council must provide

John Littlemore 
(Head of 
Housing and 
Community 
Services)

Financial The budget is to remain 
within the agreed amount 
referred to in the report of 12 
December 2017. A reduction 
in the cost of providing 
temporary accommodation 
will provide ongoing savings

Section 151 
Officer & 
Finance Team

Staffing

Legal Involvement will be sought 
from MKLS throughout, where 
needed.

Sarah Swain, 
Team Leader 
(Contracts and 
Commissioning) 
Mid Kent Legal 
Services

Equality Impact Needs 
Assessment

Environmental/Sustainable 
Development

Community Safety

Human Rights Act

Procurement

Asset Management

5. REPORT APPENDICES

None
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6. BACKGROUND PAPERS 

Temporary Accommodation Strategy Review Report - December 2017
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